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Greetings, Fellow Lions! 

Autumn is coming, everyone!!   Cooler temps, shorter days and kids returning to school all 

signal for us a change in the season.  Our commitment to service does not lessen with the 

change of weather because, in many ways, the need for assistance within our communities 

increases with the onset of colder weather and with the holidays.  Always be mindful of 

looking for ways to serve as the demand increases and bring ideas to your club to fill the 

need. 

I would like to put the call out to each club in the District to appoint a person to liaison with 

me  to get the word out concerning what your club is doing to help in your community.  I 

would like to devote a page or two each month to share in your accomplishments at the 

club level.  Who knows?  You may inspire another club to try your idea and to help in a way 

that they never considered! 

Remember, submissions for the newsletter should be sent to jboomer1965@gmail.com no 

later than the 20th of the month preceding the publication of the next edition.   

 

Yours in Lionism, Lion Jim Boomer 



  District Governor Jim Leach, Jr 

Together We Can, Together We Will! 

We had a very good Cabinet Meeting, great turnout and great reports.  I want to 

thank Region Chair Scott Berry for doing such an excellent job.  I also want to thank 

all of the Eastpointe Lions Club for being great hosts, you had an excellent showing 

of members at the meeting.  Not quite sure about the District Tail Twister, but what 

can I say, I picked him right?  I will apologize now for his obnoxious behavior!  It is all 

in fun so don’t take him too seriously.  

 

I did not attend August’s Club Officer Training, but I heard that we had a very good 

turnout and between the two dates, almost every club in the District had somebody 

there.  That is great news.  These sessions are designed to help out clubs who have 

members in new positions, they can also help members who have been in the posi-

tion for many years.  It seems like every year there is something new coming out 

from International and this is where you can learn about it.  If you missed this year’s, 

try and make it next year. 

 

We have the first round of Region Meetings coming up.  First up, on September 9
th
 it 

is Region 3 hosted by Zone Chairman Scott Voisich and the Armada Lions.  Next, we 

will be in Region 1 on September 14
th
.  This one is co-hosted by Zone Chair’s Steve 

Rapotec & Bob Erickson in Rochester.  To wrap-up the first round, we have Region 2 

being held on September 21
st
 and hosted by Zone Chair Wally Stamper and the Fra-

ser Lions.  I am looking forward to these meetings and hearing about all of the activi-

ties and projects the clubs have been involved in. 

 

There are many other events coming up this month, please take a look in the news-

letter for more information on them.  PCC Frank will also be sending them out on a 

regular basis.  One event I would like to mention even though it’s not until October is, 

IPDG Tom’s appreciation dinner.  That is coming up on Friday, October 9
th
.  If you 

can make it out to this event, please try.  Governor Tom had a great year and worked 

very hard for our District, he deserves a great party. 



One last thing, I wanted to give you an update on First Lady Kim’s special project, 

“Coins for Camp.”  The big jar had quite a bit of change put into it at the Cabinet 

meeting and to date, there is already over $125 in there!  Thank you all very much for 

your generosity!  The jar will be at all of the Region meetings and ready for your 

change. 

Thank you for all you do and all you serve. 

Talk to you next month. 

Governor Jim 

Region Meetings for the 

Month of September 

The Lions Clubs of District 11 A 2 will hold Region meetings during September as 

follows: 

Region III         Wednesday, September 9th  Armada 

Region I  Monday, September 14th  Rochester/Lake Orion 

Region II  Monday, September 21st  Fraser  

 

Mark your calendar and be sure to attend a Region Meeting.  They are a great 

opportunity for fellowship, networking and for meeting folks from around the 

District who just may have be able to answer your questions or to give you great 

ideas to bring back to your club!  Registration forms included in this newsletter. 









First Vice-District Governor Patti Barr 

 

I recently had the pleasure of meeting Hanna Elshoff from 

Chatfield, MN.  Hanna is riding her ELF Solar Tricycle around the 

United States to raise money for the Leader Dog School.  The spe-

cial thing about Hanna travelling in the manner is she was born in 

Germany in 1942.  Hanna joined us at the recent Cabinet Meeting 

to share her story.  We took up a collection and over $200 was 

presented to Lioness Melissa Weisse from Leader Dog to deposit in 

the name of District 11A2.  You can follow Hanna’s Dream Ride on 

Youtube.  I would like to thank Lions Mary and Manny Barbosa for 

giving Hanna a place to stay while she stopped in Novi. 

“Raising the BaRR!!!” 

Hopefully you have heard about Zone Chair John Begin, who is Bicycling the Mitten to raise funds for Leader Dog and The Ameri-

can Brain Tumor Association.  I hope that we have a great article written on John.   

Congratulations to our District for having two inductees in the Lions of Michigan Hall of Fame:  Immediate Past International 

Director Esther LaMothe and Past District Governor Doc Barr.  Way to go!  We are so proud and happy for both of you! 

My recent 1VDG travels have taken me to Comstock Park, MI to the EverSight Michigan Lions and Lioness Leadership Training.  

After learning more about EverSight we enjoyed watching the West Michigan Whitecaps ballgame.  I also attended the Leader 

Dog Summer Visit where I had the opportunity to see the new kennels, and residence dorms, to meet 1VDG’s from Texas and 

Minnesota, and to walk blindfolded with a Leader Dog in training.  These are two excellent programs that I hope your club sup-

ports. 

District Governor Jim has assigned me to visit Region 3.  Please contact me for a visit and for any activities that you would like 

for me to visit.   

What if you belonged to a Lion’s Club whose membership was dropping faster than a rock in water?  Can you helop your club?  

You bet you can!  You can ask your neighbor, your doctor or attorney, teachers that you know, cusins and more.  You can go to 

your homeowners or condo association and have them print something in their newsletter.  But don’t forget that you will want 

to spend some time getting to know the potential member to be sure they are a match for your club before approving their 



...the Lions 

Way!!!! 

Pictured from L to R are: 

Region 1 Chair Lion Don 

Kuechle, 2nd Vice-

District Governor Lion 

John E. Bingham Jr, and 

Club President/Zone 3 

Chair Lion Wendy 

Kuechle  with award 

winner Trinity Knight of 

Commerce Township. 

The Wixom-Walled Lake Lions Club showed its support of com-

munity youth by presenting a $250 check to two area high 

school graduates.  Trinity Knight (pictured) of Walled Lake North-

ern High School and Britanny Hamama of Walled Lake Central 

High School were recognized for distinguished service to their 

community .   



Lynn M. Voisich 

District 11A-2 Lioness Liaison 

Hello Lioness of District 11-A2!! 

 
Whew…..can you believe it is September already?  The summer never showed up until mid July, so I hope it 

stays around awhile yet!  Labor Day, Back to School, schedules, practices, routines…..here we all go again!!!!   

 

Please make sure the following events are on your calendars: 

 
Wednesday, September 9, 2015   Region III Meeting  

Monday, September 14, 2015      Region I Meeting  

Monday, September 21, 2015      Region II Meeting 

 
Sunday, September 27, 2015       JDRF Walk at the GM Tech Center in Warren         8am – This is an 

event that I am hoping each and every one of you participate in….whether it is by walking the 

beautiful walk around the fountain, or by making a donation to our Lions Team.  We had a great 
turn out last year of Lions and Lioness and we had some “LIONS” there to entertain us!! I will be 

walking myself for the 3rd year, so if you would like to send a donation for this walk you can send it 
to me.  The checks should be made out to JDRF with my name in the notes line (Lynn Voisich/

Warren Walk).  You can send to 21901 McPhall Road, Armada, MI 48005.  If you are going to help 

us reach our goal, please make sure I receive the check by September 21, 2015.  Please come out 
and support this cause that affects so many people.  Together we can help find a cure! 

 
Monday, September 28, 2015      Lioness Joint Meeting at Leader Dog  7pm, doors open at 6:30 pm. 

 
I know this letter is about the same as last month, but the items listed are important!!!  Also….please keep us all 

in the loop with what you have going on in your own clubs.  We can’t help each other out if we don’t know what 

is going on!!  Can’t wait to see all of you at the upcoming Region Meetings, the JDRF Walk and the Joint Lioness 
meeting at Leader Dog!!!! 

 
Sincerely, 

Lioness Lynn M. Voisich 

586-784-4287 

lvoisich@yahoo.com 



New members are the life-blood of our organization..  Take time 

to welcome them and include them in your activities! 

 

The Fraser Lions Club welcomes Tai Phan, sponsored by Kelly Glavas. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Karol Cummings, sponsored by Thuy Kondrat. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Sue Burns, sponsored by Thuy Kondrat. 

The Pontiac Lions Club welcomes Rita Murphy, sponsored by John Young. 

The Berkley Lions Club welcomes Gary Polk, sponsored by Alan Lideckel. 

The Berkley Lions Club welcomes Tammie Polk, sponsored by Alan Lideckel. 

The Mt. Clemens Lions Club welcomes April Fidler, no specified sponsor. 

The Romeo Lions Club welcomes John Haning, sponsored by Courtland Lee. 



 
The Forum is coming to Michigan this September and the Lions of Michigan are hosting this great event 
where you can meet Lions from all over North America.  The Forum is being held in Grand Rapids at the 
Devos Place Convention Center, September 17-19. 
 
We are still looking for District 11-A2 Lions, Lioness and Leos to register for the event. 
 
Registration forms are available on the Lions of Michigan web site (www.lionsofmi.com) under the calen-
dar of events. 
 
We are also looking for volunteers to work at a number of positions during the forum and the sign up 
form is included in this newsletter (see next page). 
 
If you are going to the forum please consider helping us make this a very successful event as we have six 
Lions form District 11-A2 on the Host Committee. 
 
Please contact PDG Ron Papa or myself if you have any questions. 
 
Lion Jim Pettinato 
Host Committee responsible for the Forum Store 

The Vision of the Forum: 

To build global leaders in community service through developmental 

programs and inspirational activities that support the core values of 

The International Association of Lions Clubs.  

http://www.lionsofmi.com




District 11-A2 Cabinet 

District Governor James Leach, Jr. (Kim)   Immediate Past District Governor Tom Hill (Beverly) 

Lake Orion Lions     Fraser Lions 

557 Thurber Dr      44664 Pine Dr #11-2 

Troy, MI 48085      Sterling Heights, MI  48313 

248-561-3203      586-909-5773 

jamesleachjr@yahoo.com    thomasblue43years@yahoo.com 

 

First Vice-District Governor Patti Barr (Doc)  Second Vice-District Governor John Bingham, JR 

Novi Lions      Pontiac Lions 

41614 Kenilworth Lane     1937 Camel Dr 

Novi, MI  48377      Sterling Heights, MI  48310 

248-960-3092      586-747-9760 

ppbarr@aol.com     Jebjr1947@yahoo.com 

 

 

Council Secretary Jim Leach, SR. (Karol)   Council Treasurer Jim Pettinato (Lauraine) 

Rochester Lions      Lake Orion Lions 

855 Miller Road      3400 Ashley Dr 

Lake Orion, MI  48362     Lake Orion, MI  48359 

248-693-1700      248-391-4532 

Lion1961@Ymail.com     jamespettinato@att.net 

 

 



Lioness Liaison Lynn Voisich (Scott)    District Chaplain Ray Babin (Linda) 

Armada Lioness       Romeo Lions 

21901 McPhall       69440 Brookhill DR 

Armada, MI  48005      Bruce Twp, MI  48065 

586-784-4287       586-752-4651 

lvoisich@yahoo.com      arbabin434@gmail.com 

 

Region 1 Chair Don Keuchle (Wendy)    Region 1 Zone 1 Chair Bob Erickson (Sue) 

Wixom/Walled Lake Lions     Lake Orion Lions 

2562 Ripple Way      1530 Deer Path Trl 

White Lake, MI  48383      Oxford, MI  48371 

248-684-9020       248-877-4988 

dkeuch@comcast.net      boberickson99@gmail.com 

 

Region 1 Zone 2 Chair Steve Rapotec    Region 1 Zone 3 Chair Wendy Keuchle (Don) 

Rochester Lions       Wixom/Walled Lake Lions 

850 Oakwood Dr  #194      2562 Ripple Way 

Rochester, MI  48307      White Lake, MI  48383 

586-770-7765       248-684-9020 

srapotec@comcast.net      wkuech@comcast.net 

 

Region 2 Chair Bob Blanchette     Region 2 Zone 1 Chair Wally Stamper 

Clawson Lions       Fraser Lions 

21 Walper Ave       17035 Castle St 

Clawson, MI  48017      Roseville, MI  48066 

248-588-7201       586-362-0481 

bobblanchette1956@gmail.com     fourboys@wowway.com 



Region 2 Zone 2 Chair Cathy Wiegand    Region 3 Chair Scott Berry 

Center Line Lions      Eastpointe Lions 

8446 Pershing       29315 Taylor St 

Center Line, MI  48015      St. Clair Shores, MI  48081 

586-899-3826       313-363-0547 

cathywiegand@aol.com      scott.edward.berry@gmail.com 

 

Region 3 Zone 1 Chair Scott Voisich (Lynn)   Region 3 Zone 2 Chair John Begin 

Armada Lions       Mt. Clemens Lions 

21901 McPhall       16184 Forest Way 

Armada, MI  48005      Macomb Twp, MI  48042 

586-784-4287       586-992-9467 

transdoc5@hotmail.com     jcbegin@hotmail.com 

 

District Tail Twister Joe Hildebrand (Chris)   District Editor James Boomer (Angie) 

Lake Orion Lions      Lake Orion Lions 

927 Alan Dr       3250 Stacey Circle 

Lake Orion, MI  48362      Oxford, MI  48371 

248-745-4758       248-410-3756 

Joe.hildebrand@sbcglobal.net     jboomer1965@gmail.com 













BINGO is back at Rosemack and Tuesdays 

are Clinton Valley Lion’s Day!!!! 

Selling begins at 5:30 pm, with BINGO beginning at 6:30 pm. 

$2500 up for grabs every Tuesday! 

Join the Clinton Valley Lions for FUN and Friendship! 

Spread the word to all BINGO players! 

Rosemack Hall is newly re-modeled and is bright and beautiful! 

There is a large snack bar and prices are reasonable. 

The hall is located at 20791 E Thirteen Mile in Roseville, just East 

of Little Mack. 

Past District Governors Assoc. of Michigan 

Copies of the 2015-16 Lions of Michigan Who’s Who are now 

available for all PDG’s.  To obtain your copy please send a $10 

check (made out to PDG Assoc. of Michigan) to: 

Bob Jenkins, PCC/President PDGAM 

14282 Venice Drive 

Sterling Heights, MI  48313-4341 

Questions?  Call 586-532-7385 

Your copy will be mailed upon receipt of your check. 











 

Please Join our Team  
on the JDRF WEBSITE 

LIONS CLUBS 11 A-2 

EVENT: Metro Detroit/Warren September 27, 2015 

COMPANY: Lions Clubs District 11-A2 

  

We're taking steps to help JDRF progressively remove the impact of type 1 diabetes (T1D) from people's 

lives until no one has to fear developing this disease. By joining our Walk to Cure Diabetes team and making 

a donation to JDRF, you'll raise money to help fund critical T1D research and create a world without T1D. 

Type 1 diabetes is a life-threatening autoimmune disease in which a person's pancreas stops producing insu-

lin. It strikes both children and adults suddenly and changes life as they know it forever. It cannot be prevent-

ed and there is no cure. 

JDRF is the only global organization with a strategic research plan to fight T1D. Every dollar JDRF is able to 

direct toward research comes from donors like you. 

The challenge we've set ourselves - to raise money for JDRF and to walk - is modest compared to the daily 

challenges of life with T1D, which involves a 24/7, unrelenting cycle of blood sugar testing and insulin injec-

tions to manage the disease. 

Will you accept the challenge to make a difference by walking with us? Just click on the "Join this Team" 

button, make a donation, and start fundraising. 

Thank you for your support, and we'll see you on Walk day! 

 

CONTACT 

Roger Blackwell 

rblackwel@comcast.net 

(810) 923-2954 

WE WILL TURN TYPE ONE INTO TYPE NONE 

ATTENTION ALL LIONS CLUBS 

ABOUT JDRF ONE WALK™ 

http://www2.jdrf.org/site/TR?fr_id=3894
http://www2.jdrf.org/site/CRTeamraiserAPI?v=1.0&api_key=gj3ot&method=getCompaniesByInfo&include_cross_event=true&company_id=24777&success_redirect=EstablishSession%3FNEXTURL%3D%24%7BgetCompaniesResponse%2Fcompany%2FcompanyURL%7D















